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TO:  Mayor Clarke and Council  
 
FROM:   Dyana Marks, Resources Technician 
 
DATE:  March 12, 2025 
 
SUBJECT:  Bayshore Village Sewage Works Class 

Environmental Assessment Project File Update   
  

 
The Final Draft Environmental Study Report for the Bayshore Village Effluent Disposal Class 
EA was submitted for comments to the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
(MECP) on October 25, 2024. 
 
Staff received comments back from the Barrie District Office and the Environmental 
Assessments Branch from January 22 to February 6, 2025.  Revisions to the Class EA report 
are ongoing. 
 
Tatham Engineering has provided the attached letter dated March 6, 2025 with a project status 
update and timeline for design and construction of the disposal bed.  
 
The proposed timeline from submitting the Notice of Completion of the EA to construction is as 
follows: 
 

Deliverable Timeline 

Final Class EA Report and Notice of Completion of Class EA March 2025 

30-day Public Review April 2025 

Geotechnical investigation April 2025 

Preliminary design and consultation with MECP March – May 2025 

Application for MECP approval June 2025 

Detailed design June – August 2025 

Tendering September 2025 

Stage 4 archaeological assessment and report Summer/Fall 2025 

Construction period (contingent on receipt of ECA and 
completion of Stage 4 archaeological field work) 

Late Fall 2025 to end of 2026 

 
Staff continues to work with Tatham Engineering to expediate schedules and timelines for this 
project and will remain diligent in prioritizing tasks and tracking progress in order to avoid 
project delays. 
 
You can find the draft report at the following link: 
  
Bayshore Village Effluent Spray Irrigation - Class EA Update Final Draft Report 

https://www.ramara.ca/en/living-here/resources/Documents/Bayshore-Village-Effluent-Spray-Irrigation---Class-EA-Update-Final-Draft-Report_October-8-2024.pdf







